Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

November 27, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr. and Michael Parlante.  Selectman Howard Grossman was absent.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Open Session:

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the status of the fall tax bills and to note that the water bubblers at Town Hall still do not work properly.

· Alan Platt addressed the Board as Chairman of the Open Space/Land Bank Committee and requested that the Board sign the Conservation Restriction to the Wellfleet Conservation Trust for the Joan A. Galdston property relative to the purchase of the Frank property.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to sign the Conservation Restriction on the Galdston property.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of November 15, 2000 as presented.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of November 20, 2000 as printed.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting that he is reviewing personnel issues, addressing staff vacancies and working on the Capital Improvement Plan.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman Parlante noted receipt of a gift of a flag for Town Hall.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter of thanks to Meg Ekdahl and George Armstrong for their donation of a new flag for Town Hall.

The Board reviewed correspondence.  The notice from the Department of Telecommunications and Energy regarding the filing by Verizon of rate changes, the letter from the Provincetown Board of Selectmen soliciting support at the next Lower Cape Selectmen’s Meeting in the matter of joint action by all towns contiguous to the Cape Cod National Seashore regarding personal watercraft and DEP notification of wells to be tested for MtBE were discussed in detail.

The Board discussed:

1) Lezli Rowell informed the Board that Alice Boyd had indicated that Nate Weeks will work as the consultant to the NRAB on the Harbor Management Plan project.

2) Request to close:  Finely J.P.’s – Selectman Parlante disclosed that he holds a business license and a liquor license.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the request of John W. Pontius to close Finely J.P.’s Restaurant from December 7th to January 11th for general cleaning and maintenance be granted.

Page 2 – Board of Selectmen Minutes – 11/27/00

3) Requests to Use Town Property:

a) Hands Across the Water, Inc. (Town recycling center/school/Library grounds for placement of a book collection container) – Selectman Hall, as a member of the Friends of the Wellfleet Libraries, suggested that an arrangement be made that the books not sold at the Friends’ book sales be offered to Hands Across the Water, Inc.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to turn down the request of Hands Across the Water.  Selectman Hall will follow through with his suggestion.

b) Wellfleet Gardeners (Town Hall entry driveway May 19th 7 a.m. to noon with May 20th as a rain date) – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to grant this request.

The Board held a public hearing on the request from Christopher H. Merl for transfer of shellfish grant license #20-05, located at Egg Island and consisting of approximately 2.16 acres, from Christopher H. Merl to Christopher H. Merl and Denice L. Lapierre.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Chairman Donovan read the recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable that this request be approved.  Selectman Parlante disclosed that he holds a shellfish grant license, a commercial shellfish permit and owns waterfront property.  Selectman Putnam disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish license and owns waterfront property.  Selectman Parlante indicated his belief that issuance of shellfish grant #20-05 to Mr. Merl as an extension rather than a new grant was erroneous and requested that this matter be referred to Town Counsel.  Mr. Merl noted that he had not requested a new grant number rather than an extension number and that other grants are not contiguous.  Parlante moved and Putnam seconded a motion to request that Town Counsel look into this matter as described.  Chairman Donovan ruled the motion out of order noting that it did not fall within the parameters of this public hearing.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 3-1, with Donovan voting against, to deny the request to add Ms. Lapierre’s name to grant #20-05.

The Board held a public hearing on the request from KSP Corp. d/b/a Painter’s Restaurant, Katherine Painter, Manager, for an extension of its seasonal, all alcohol, common victualler license from November 30, 2000 to January 15, 2001.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Katherine Painter was in attendance.  Selectman Putnam recommended approval of this request and Lema’s request for extension scheduled for discussion as this evening’s next public hearing  and suggested that the Board develop a policy for dealing with such extension requests.  Putnam moved and Parlante seconded a motion to grant the request of KSP Corp. to extend its seasonal, all alcohol, common victualler license to January 15, 2001.  Chairman Donovan read a letter from Mr. and Mrs. Echeverria complaining of loud music from Painter’s Restaurant.  Ms. Painter indicated that she was unaware of the noise problem and would willingly accommodate the Echeverria’s concerns.  The Board voted unanimously in favor of the motion to approve this request.

The Board held a public hearing on the request from Joseph Lema & Son, Inc., Joseph Lema, Manager, for an extension of its seasonal all alcohol, package goods store license from November 30, 2000 to January 15, 2001.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  On a motion
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by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request for extension from Joseph Lema.

The Board continued discussion:

4) Business Licenses – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses as listed on the agenda.  (Chequessett Yacht & Country Club, Inc.; Captain Higgins Seafood Restaurant, Inc.; Finely JP’s, Inc.; Wellfleet Miniature Golf, Dairy Bar & Grill; Wellfleet Drive-In/Flea Market; Wellfleet Cinemas; Rose’s Auto Service; Hannah; Ocean Reef Gift Shop, Inc.; Two Dollar Tees [768 Rte. 6]; Two Dollar Tees [464 Rte. 6]; Two Dollar Tees $1.00 Shop; Gutsy Benders, Inc.; Cumberland Farms, Inc.; Gramma Gotham’s Kitchen; Flying Fish Café; Wellfleet Beachcomber; Aesop’s Tables; Serena’s Restaurant.

5) Liquor License Renewals – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the liquor license renewals of The Lighthouse Restaurant; Finely JP’s, Inc.; Wellfleet Village Center, Inc.; Wellfleet Spirits Shoppe, Inc.; Wellfleet Texaco.

6) Appointment of a dredge project contact person – Chairman Donovan read the letter from Michael Flanagan informing the Town Administrator that the Division of Waterways would like the Town to appoint a contact person for the Town’s dredge project and volunteering to serve.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Harbormaster Michael Flanagan as the contact person for the Town’s dredge project.

A member of the audience addressed the Board to request that the Town donate additional lots to be used by Habitat for Humanity.  Chairman Donovan asked that a written request be submitted.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:02 p.m.
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